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  Feather Vane  

            FEBRUARY, 2019 
 

Mission: To advance gender equity for women and girls through research, education, and advocacy 

 
 

WHEN:   Saturday, February 16, 2019   -   Bring a friend or potential member  

 

TIME:      11:30 a.m.  

 

WHERE:  Adventist/Rideout Conference Center, 989 Plumas Street, Yuba City  

 

PROGRAM: Speaker will be Preet Didbal, Past Mayor of Yuba City. (See bio in 

Program Notes, page 2 this Feather Vane.) 

 

MENU: Antonio from Cilantro’s is the caterer. We will have Garlic Shrimp, Chicken Parmesan, Baked Salmon,  

Roasted Potatoes, Green Salad, Vegetable, and Bread 

 

COST: $18, RESERVATIONS REQUIRED – Tell your emailer or caller if you are coming YES or NO by 

the Monday prior to the meeting.  If you replied but did not receive a confirmation of your reservation by 

Tuesday, please phone Janet Theiss (530-695-3159) to be sure you are on the list.  If you reply yes, you owe for 

the meal.  

 

We now have a Tech Trek Alumni group -They call themselves  

STEM - Sensational Team (of) Extraordinary Minds!  
by Barbara Douyon, with Joann Nixon, Marie Lavoie, and Karen Chiechi   

 

The very first Tech Trek Alumni meeting was held Wednesday 

evening, January 16, at the Round Table Pizza Parlor.  All of our 

Tech Trek campers of 2017 & 2018 were invited with their 

parents. Attending were: L to R Standing: Natalie Buzzini, Chloe 

Nguyen, Abi Thompson, Neena Judge (speaker), Malena Childers; 

Seated: Lydia Donaldson, Latoya Green, Larissa Feceu. All of the 

girls were 2018, except Malena who was a 2017 Tech Trekker.  

 

The task for the campers was to create an identifying name for 

themselves, and to brainstorm projects and activities they might 

like to do together during the year.  They took their “assignment” 

seriously, advancing and rejecting one acronym after another.  

Eventually, a consensus was reached.  Their club will officially be 

known as STEM –Sensational Team (of) Extraordinary Minds. 
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The girls are anxious to broaden their own interests and offer service to others.  Before the meeting adjourned a special 

guest, Neena Judge, (4th from left in photo) who was a Tech Trekker in 2013, spoke about her various experiences during 

and after her own Tech Trek camp adventure, especially since she has been a Junior Tech Trek counselor at a Tech Trek 

camp since she attended as a Tech Trek camper.  Neena is now attending Sonoma State University.  She patiently 

answered questions, offered advice and continuing support for the Tech Trek alumni.  

 

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEETING:   THURSDAY, February 14, 1 pm at Sutter County Schools office, 950 Tharp, 

Bldg. 300, Suite 302, Yuba City. Park in rear. Contact Joann Nixon, 680-0356, if you are interested in attending an EC 

meeting, or if you wish to become a Member-at-Large on the Executive Council.    Members-at-Large are encouraged to 

attend EC meetings and are voting members on the Executive Council.  They are appointed for 1 year terms by the EC. 

 

Council Chat: January 19, 2019 

by Joann Nixon Executive Council Leader 

 

The January 19 Branch meeting 

was a great way to start the year.  

We met in the very spacious Ettl 

Hall with table cloths and flowers, 

thanks to our members who came 

early and did the set up. Jennifer 

Hougan, Community Memorial Museum Director and 

Curator, (shown here with Lee Jones) gave an interesting 

presentation about her education and work history having 

worked at museums in different parts of the country. She 

has been here for three years and sees exciting things 

happening with the Museum.  Currently they are 

undergoing renovation inside, updating displays, and new 

signage is planned to be more visible in the community.  

She considers the greater Marysville, Yuba City and 

surrounding area “the Community” and has many ideas and 

projects planned to highlight this outstanding gem in the 

area. Chef Salim catered a wonderful lunch as usual. We 

had a large attendance of members, guests and people who 

saw the meeting information published. I hope you can plan 

to attend on February 16 when Preet Didbal, Past Mayor of 

Yuba City will be our speaker.   

PROGRAM NOTES   
by Barbara Solheim, Program Group Leader 

 

Speaker on February l6 is Preet Didbal.   

She is a longtime Planning Commissioner and lifetime 

Yuba City resident. In November she retired as Mayor of 

Yuba City’s City Council.  Her focus is built around 

children being raised in a community that invests in the 

success of young people and looks to developing more 

youth and family activities with a concentrated emphasis on 

creating an economic environment that will provide good-

paying jobs for returning college graduates. She holds an 

Associate Degree in Nutrition, a Bachelor’s Degree in 

Physical Education with a Physical Therapy concentration 

and Masters in Public Administration with a concentration 

in Health Services Administration.  

 

 

Education & Training 

Tea Bag Fundraiser  
by Karen Tuttle for Jeanne 

Schultz, AAUW Funds Chair 

 

In February, each member will 

receive a tea bag and a letter 

explaining our 

annual Education and Training Tea Bag Fundraiser.  Your 

donations support opportunities for women that give them a 

chance for a lifetime of success. Please participate in this 

event by writing a check for $15 or more to "AAUW" and 

write ET- #4450 in the memo line.  Please notice that 

the fund number for the memo line has been 

changed.  Please mail your check to AAUW, P.O. Box 

3031, Yuba City, CA 95992, by March 15.  Total donations 

of $750 or more allow us to designate one or more branch 

members as an "AAUW Education and Training 

Opportunities Named Gift Honoree."  We will be honoring 

our Named Gift Honoree at a future branch meeting. 

 

 

 

ELECTION – MARCH 16  

One more person is needed 
by Nomination Committee - Artis Buerki, Linden Reynolds,  

and Kelly Swanson 

 

Our Executive Council terms are staggered so that only 2 or 

3 of our officer’s terms end each year. Carol Clark and 

Joann Nixon will complete their present terms the end of 

June, and do not wish to run for reelection at this time.  

Treasurer Sandy Davini is running for reelection since the 

Treasurer’s position is a one-year term. Nominees for the 

openings on the Executive Council for 3-year terms 

beginning July 1, 2019 are Liz Skelly, and one more person 

is needed. Nominations will be accepted from the floor at 

the branch Annual Meeting on March 16, but if you can 

volunteer now to become an Executive Council member 

contact Artis, Linden, or Kelly before the end of February.  
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TECH TREK Committee  
by Carol Clark, Project Leader  

 

We welcome branch members who are interested in 

participating in the selection of the six girls who will go to 

Tech Trek camp this summer. Our next Tech Trek Meeting 

will be on February 12, 1:30 pm at my house.   

 

 

GARDEN TOUR Committee 
If you have ideas for home gardens that you’d like to see 

considered for the MAY 4, 2019 Garden Tour, please 

contact Martha Bunce, 713-0663.   The Garden Tour 

Committee will meet on Thursday, February 7 at 11 am.   

 

CALL FOR ARTISTS   
During the month of February we are calling for 

artists to be in the May 4th Garden Tour. Some 

of our own talented members, including Cindy Gaven and 

Carol Keesling, will be showing and selling their work in a 

garden.  Contact Lee Jones, lee@harkeyhouse.com or phone 

300-0214 for information.  

 

 

MEMBERSHIP 

REPORT  
by Lee Jones, Membership Leader  

 

If you have a friend who might like to 

know more about our AAUW Branch, bring them to a 

meeting.   Contact Lee Jones, lee@harkeyhouse.com, or 

phone 300-0214, for a membership application.  

Applications can also be found on the JOIN page of our 

branch website, mvyc-ca.aauw.net.    

BOOK HONORARIUM - Whenever a member of our 

branch dies, we donate $50 to the public library for books in 

their area of interest, and the books purchased in honor of 

Jean Jacuzzi will be mystery stories.     

 

 

STEM Conference Committee  
If you are interested in joining this committee, please 

contact Sandy Davini or Barbara Solheim.  STEM 

Committee members will receive meeting announcements 

by email, and ALL of our members will be needed on the 

day of the event, so please mark your calendars for  

APRIL 2, 2019 at Yuba College.  The next STEM 

committee meeting is February 14 at 11 am at Sandy 

Davini’s home. 

 

 

 

  
 

Calling all Volunteers – Facilitators 

are needed – AAUW STEM Conference – 

April 2 - 8:30 am to 12:30 pm 
by Roberta D’Arcy 

 
Hello AAUW Members and Friends! 

  

This year's STEM Conference at Yuba College is 

Tuesday, April 2, from 8:30am to 12:30pm.   We've 

had a gratifying response so far, but we still need 

facilitator volunteers. 

  

I know that the STEM Conference is still two months 

away, but if, at this point, you know your schedule and 

can help, we'd really appreciate hearing from you. If 

you're not yet sure of your availability, or you want to 

know what the facilitators do the day of the STEM 

Conference, please let us know that.  And finally, if 

you already know that you won't be available, we'd 

appreciate hearing that too.   

  

Speaking of new recruits, if you have a friend or 

know someone who hasn't been involved but might be 

interested in being a facilitator, we're always happy to 

bring new people on board, so please let us know, or 

have them contact us directly.   

  

Please respond to Roberta D’Arcy, 743-8742, cell 

701-0175, rolanddrc@yahoo.com or Lee Jones, 

lee@harkeyhouse.com.  

 

COMING SOON – March 16, 2019  

Branch Annual Meeting, Election of officers, 

Speaker is Dr. Michael Chin, cardiologist  
Watch for details in next month’s Feather Vane. 

 

 

mailto:lee@harkeyhouse.com
mailto:lee@harkeyhouse.com
mailto:rolanddrc@yahoo.com
mailto:lee@harkeyhouse.com
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AAUW Annual Art Competition – 
ENTRIES ARE BEING ACCEPTED JAN. 8 TO 

FEB 7.  Go to this website for information and 

application:  https://www.aauw.org/resource/art-

contest-rules/ 

 

 

INTERBRANCH COUNCIL (IBC)  
by Janet Theiss, IBC Representative  

 

Luncheon in Chico on Saturday, Feb. 2 - 

Contact Janet to see if there is still space.  
 

Why: The fun and stimulation of meeting AAUW members 

from other branches: Chico, Paradise, Oroville, and Gridley. 

 

Where:  In Chico, Shelley’s Creative Catering, 2565 

Zanella Way - Turn off Highway 99 at Skyway exit and 

turn right. Travel several blocks along Skyway and turn 

right at Zanella. Shelley's is at the corner of Zanella and 

Morrow and the entrance to the parking lot is off Morrow. 

 

Time: 11:30 a.m., lunch at noon 

 

Program: The program will be Maureen Kirk, Butte 

County Supervisor 

 

Menu:  Caesar salad, garlic bread, broccoli salad, lasagna 

(with vegetarian option), dessert, iced tea and coffee.  

 

Cost: Usually around $20. 

 

RSVP: Call or email Janet Theiss (695-3159—say who you 

are—or wftjedt@syix.com).  Make checks out to Janet 

Theiss.  (I’ll write one check for the branch). Mail check to 

Janet Theiss, 9631 Schroeder Rd., Live Oak Ca 95953 or 

give check to Janet Theiss by January 19, 2019.  No 

refunds since, as usual, the caterer must be paid for the 

number reserved. 

 

Rides:  Alert Janet Theiss (695-3159—say who you are—or 

email wftjedt@syix.com) if you are willing to give a ride to 

another member (or more) OR if you would like a ride.  Car 

poolers would meet at the Gray Avenue Round Table Pizza 

parking lot, but there’s no point in announcing this if no one 

will give or needs a ride. 

 

The next meeting, Monday, May 6, 2019, was to be in 

Paradise, but this could change.  

 

 

 

THIS IS WHAT WE LIKE 

About being in AAUW – 
 

Recently we asked some of our members why they like 

being in AAUW.   The following are five-minute  

impromptu writings by members of the Talking on Paper 

writing group.  Can you identify the writers by their first 

names and story content?  

 

I like the idea of women supporting other women and 

especially young girls; the Tech Trek in particular is a very 

good way to get talented young girls to go in the right 

direction.   Also, the community and even developing 

friendships are very much appreciated.  Different programs, 

like the Garden Tour, Traveling Gourmet, the writing group 

and the Bridge group are very nice ways to get like-minded 

women together.    Lisa  

 

As I faced retirement there were easily five reasons for me 

to choose and enjoy membership in AAUW.  I knew that 

women had power; I’d seen it often enough growing up in 

the South, and when I attended a women’s college in the 

mid-west.  I knew I had to remain engaged and energized 

with purposeful activities.  I knew that, being one of 8% 

African American, living in a small agricultural community, 

wherever I went, I’d most likely provide some degree of 

ethnic diversity. Finally, I knew that working with women 

and young girls, and having a platform to share my writing, 

AAUW was the right fit for me.  These are only a few 

reasons I enjoy being a member.   Barbara  

 

What do I like about AAUW?   When I moved to this area 

in 2002, I knew I wanted a woman’s group.   At first I 

joined the local Soroptimist club, which is a group for 

business and professional women who meet weekly.  But 

when I geared down my business, and tired of the weekly 

meetings, I looked again, and my friend Barbara McCarty 

invited me to join AAUW.  It has filled my needs for 

socialization and volunteering.   I enjoy the women very 

much and especially enjoy the fact that we help girls 

understand the value of education through Tech Trek, 

STEM Conference and college scholarships.  AAUW is a 

good fit for me.    Artis    

 

When I first arrived after marriage in the Marysville-Yuba 

City area from the Bay Area over 60 years ago, I joined the 

local chapter of the League of Woman Voters.   When that 

club dissolved after many years I searched for another like-

minded group and found it in the AAUW.   Inquiring minds 

need to know!   I enjoy the Talking on Paper group for 

when thoughts are written it develops clarity and  

deliberation.   There is no limit on subject matter and the 

expanse is wide open.  Who can ask for more?    Miriam 

https://www.aauw.org/resource/art-contest-rules/
https://www.aauw.org/resource/art-contest-rules/
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Why did I join the AAUW?   First AAUW was something I 

saw a friend involved in many years ago.   But at that time I 

never dreamed I would attend college.  When I moved here 

my massage therapist told me of Artis Buerki who was 

going to the same therapist, and she told Artis about 

me.   You know how personal a massage can get.  Secondly, 

Kelly Swanson belongs to an organization that I also 

attended - she suggested I go to an AAUW meeting.   The 

rest is obvious.   In my old age here I am, where I really am 

so very happy to be.    June  

 

A good friend saved my life when she gave me an AAUW 

application, and introduced me to the Interest Groups and 

monthly speakers that our branch has to offer.  The 

members have been such a blessing for me, and I especially 

relate to the Talking on Paper writing group. I now feel that 

many of them are my friends.  They are wonderful women 

with great hearts.   Colleen   

 

I joined AAUW in Yuba City because I could find no other 

group that I was compatible with in this area.and I have 

found long-time friendships in AAUW.    After we moved 

here from the Bay Area, I finished up my Degree in English 

at Sac State, and joined AAUW when  I was about 50; and 

although younger than most, found them broadminded and 

willing to listen to different ideas.   Now that I am older, I 

love being in the writing group and my book groups. Yes, I 

am glad I joined.   Tessa 

I am at a time in my life where I would like to become more 

active in the community and find a way to funnel my 

discontent at certain misogynist leaders to better the lives of 

women and girls.  I have attended the AAUW Garden Tour 

for many years and was aware of AAUW in an abstract 

way, but it wasn’t until recently that a confluence of events 

occurred that made me hope by joining AAUW I could 

empower women.   I believe that science and education are 

two of society’s most important issues and suddenly I felt I 

was living in a world where science was a hoax, education 

was to be controlled and women were to be referred to by 

every demeaning name in the book.   I am hoping that my 

contributions to AAUW can make the world a better 

place.   Gwyn  

 

When I retired from teaching in Butte County, I knew it was 

time for me to establish some new connections and 

friendships in Yuba City, the community I lived in but 

didn’t know very well.  I have loved the opportunities for 

personal growth provided by my book groups and more 

recently by my writing group.  Being part of the Tech Trek 

committee has been very gratifying because I completely 

believe in its mission.   I always enjoy the speakers, food 

and company at our monthly general meetings.    Donna  

 

Having returned to Yuba City after an absence of 12 years, I 

needed an outlet.  Boy, did I get involved with AAUW!  

The Executive Committee was pleased when I offered to 

instigate a writing group.  The group quickly budded and 

flowered into 10 inspired writers. AAUW has many interest 

groups and projects for members to pursue and each group 

broadens its members’ experiences with new-found 

knowledge. If I was 20 years younger, I’d investigate 

AAUW activities outside of Marysville and Yuba City. The 

larger AAUW organization schedules conventions and 

pursuits beyond our own community in which we can 

continue to help girls and women.   It is certainly a 

worthwhile organization for women who qualify; I am sorry 

for my friends who don’t.    Joan 

  

The members of Writing on Paper 

writing group wish you a Happy 

Valentine’s Day.  

                        
 

 

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL 

REPORT  
by Jeanine Rounds, EC Secretary  

 

Executive Council Meeting - January 10, 2019  

 
Officers in attendance:  Janet Theiss, Carol Clark, Sandy 

Davini, Lee Jones, Barbara Solheim, Karen Tuttle, and 

Jeanine Rounds, Secretary.  Absent: Joann Nixon 

Members at large present:  Artis Buerki, Martha Bunce, 

Priscilla Kerr, Joan Young, Yvonne Pierre, Linda Protine. 

    

Call to Order by Janet Theiss, substituting for Joann 

Nixon   Minutes of December 13th meeting were approved 

with a correction relating to the $100 value of the basket 

that Lundberg donated to the Coalition brunch.   

Council Leader Report: no report 

Nominating Committee report.  Artis Buerki said that the 

Nominating Committee (Linden Reynolds, Kelly Swanson, 

and herself) wish to report that ELECTION is March 16. 

Our Executive Council terms are staggered so that only 2 or 

3 of our officer’s terms end each year.  Carol Clark 

and Joann Nixon complete their present terms the end of 
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June, and do not wish to run for reelection at this 

time.  Treasurer Sandy Davini is running for reelection 

since the Treasurer’s position is a one-year term. Nominees 

for the openings on the Executive Council for 3-year terms 

beginning July 1, 2019 are Liz Skelly, and one more is 

needed. Nominations will be accepted from the floor at the 

March 16 branch Annual Meeting and luncheon at Yuba 

College, and if you are interested in becoming an Executive 

Council leader please contact Artis, Linden, or Kelly. As we 

have no April meeting this year because of STEM 

Conference, our election is one month earlier than usual. 

.Artis indicated that our guests, Linda Protine, and Yvonne 

Pierre are interested in becoming Members at Large, and 

they were welcomed. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Sandy Davini gave a substantive 

update to current Treasurer’s report.  She indicated that we 

had received some major donations, including from the 

Yuba County Office of Education and from the Sutter 

County Office of Education, as well a donation from Joan 

Young in honor of Jean Jacuzzi, a member who had 

recently passed away.   In addition, we have begun to 

receive donations from various organizations in relation to 

the Garden Tour program.  Our insurance costs for the 

STEM conference have increased.  Jeanine Rounds moved 

and Carol Clark seconded the motion to approve 

report/Motion passed. 

Public Policy:  Martha Bunce indicated considerable 

concern about changes to Title IX by the Department of 

Education that will change the level of protection for 

women in colleges/universities who have been sexually 

assaulted; she indicated that AAUW is very opposed to the 

change as it puts women more at risk. 

Membership:  Lee Jones indicated concern in the three 

members we have lost in the past few months:  Bernice 

Higdon, Ruth Anthony, and recently Jean Jacuzzi.   AAUW 

provides $50 for each member to our Sutter County Library 

for the purchase of books that would have been of interest 

to those members.   She also encouraged our committee to 

continue to try to bring in new members. 

Other reports from Executive Council: Bylaws Update:   

Karen Tuttle said no business this month.  

Communications. Janet Theiss Feather Vane: next issue: a 

reminder that Artis would like information by 1/21.   Artis 

also said that Katherine Jankowski is doing an excellent job 

of getting information about our monthly meetings in the 

area newspapers; also our Facebook viewers are growing.  

Programs:  Barbara Solheim:  Our January 19th meeting 

will be at the Museum; unfortunately, the museum is 

undergoing major reconstruction, but arrangements will be 

made to assure we have the space we need.   Jeanine said 

she contacted Salim about the menu, and the main dish will 

be lasagna.  Speaker will be the museum director. The 

February meeting speaker will be Preet Didbal, and meeting 

will be at the Adventist/Rideout Conference Center on 

Plumas. 

Projects:  STEM –Sandy Davini and Barbara Solheim said 

that the Committee met earlier today and things are going 

well.  Martha Bunce is still looking for speakers, and 

members are encouraged to contact her regarding 

possibilities.    The STEM meeting is scheduled at Yuba 

College for April 2 due to the late holiday return of 

YCUSD.    Garden Tour - Date will be May 4.   Martha 

Bunce reported that we currently have 8 gardens, and some 

will be in Yuba County as well as Sutter County.  Tech 

Trek - Carol Clark attended the coordinating meeting in 

Sacramento on January 6; no branch will be allowed to send 

more than 6 students.  Carol met earlier this week with 

several members of our team to get our process organized.  

Much of the information this year will be emailed to the 

schools.  Dr. Karen Chiechi sent the preliminary 

information to the teachers in December.  The 

recommendations are due from the teachers by February 8, 

and the essays will be due by 2/22.    We will need to meet 

and review the initial essays on February 27 and make our 

final selection on March 6.  Because Carol must start her 

work at the schools on February 1, a great deal of support is 

needed.  Donna Long will host the essay review meetings.     
Scholarship - Jeanine Rounds said she had not yet heard 

from the college about any changes. 

Other Business: Interbranch - Janet Theiss reminded us 

about the meeting in Chico on February 2.  She will write 

an article about the event for the upcoming Feather Vane.     

Jeanine Rounds and Carol Clark plan to attend.  Concern 

was expressed about AAUW members who were seriously 

impacted in the disastrous fire in Paradise, and donations 

may be made. Historian - No report. Sunshine - Chris 

Billeci is having surgery, and Gretchen Cupp will be 

notified to send a card.  

Travel Group:  Jeanine said that Edna Smyth will be 

giving a presentation on Israel at the Rounds’ house on 

Tuesday, February 5 at 2 pm.   A new calendar keeper for 

this group is very much needed, as more interest in needed 

to keep it active.    Meeting adjourned at 2:25.   

Respectfully submitted, Jeanine Rounds, Secretary 

Note: These are meeting briefs.  For final approved minutes 

contact EC Secretary following the next EC meeting 
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INTEREST SECTIONS - All branch 

members are welcome to participate. 

ADVOCACY & ACTION   

To receive advocacy and action alerts by email,  

contact Martha Bunce 743-0306, or buncehall@yahoo.com  

To see what our branch is doing, go to our branch website,  

http://mvyc-ca.aauw.net  

BOOK CLUBS          

        

Book Explorers usually meets at 10 am the third Friday of 

the month. Contact is Paulette Almeida, 415-5588.  For 

February we will continue the discussion on orphaned or 

foster children using as a basis these suggested books: 

Orphan Train by Christina Baker Kline, Before We Were 

Yours by Lisa Wingate, and Growing Up in Other People’s 

Houses by Paula McLain.  

 

Rabid Readers normally meets at 10 am the third Friday of 

the month. Contact is Marilyn Elliott or Pat Jones. 

February 15 meeting is at the Cookie Tree, hostess is Pat 

Jones.  Book is My Dear Hamilton by Dray and Kamoie.  

 

BRIDGE As our AAUW bridge group has gotten 

older we have morphed into more of a community bridge 

group. We now play at the Marysville Art Club twice a 

month. Anyone interested in playing should contact me for 

further information.  Jan Wallace, 743-1060. 

MOVIES Do you like to go to the movies, but 

hate going alone? If so, the Movies group may appeal to 

you. First-run movie matinees, classics, and opera are all 

options at the Yuba City Cinemark.   Contact Artis Buerki, 

artisb@comcast.net, 671-5665, if you are interested in being 

on the email contact list, or if you have ideas to share.   

 

 

AAUW CALIFORNIA ANNUAL MEETING - 

April 6, 2019 – San Diego 

AAUW California will hold the annual meeting on 

Saturday, April 6, 2019, at the Handlery Hotel in San 

Diego.  If you’d like to attend, please contact Joann Nixon, 

about representing our branch in San Diego on April 6.   

 

 

TALKING ON PAPER   meets the first Tuesday 

morning, at 10 am.   On February 5 we will meet at the 

Cookie Tree. The meeting begins at 10 am and ends at 

approximately 11:30.   Bring something to write on and no 

more than a two page story you have written to read to the 

group.  Contact Joan Young, 777-9215, for additional 

information.  

 

TRAVELING GOURMET Coordinator is 

Karen Tuttle, 755-4405.  The Traveling Gourmet normally 

meets on the 4th Thursday of the month. On Thursday, 

February 28 Traveling Gourmet will go to lunch at 

Meridians Restaurant in Sun City Lincoln Hills.  There 

is a view of the golf course and a small waterfall.  The food 

is considered quite good.  Joan Young will be our hostess. 

We will meet by 10:30 at the Round Table Pizza parking lot 

across from Davis Printing on Gray Ave. in Yuba City for 

carpooling.  Please contact Joan Young (777-9215 or cell 

713-1279) by Monday, February 25 and let her know if you 

can drive. 

 

 

TRAVEL   

AAUW 

Travel group will 

meet on Tuesday, 

February 5, at 2 

pm at the home of 

Jeanine Rounds. 

Speaker is Edna 

Smyth who will 

talk about her trip 

to Israel in May 

2018.  These 

photos were taken 

in Jerusalem.  If 

you can volunteer 

to help coordinate 

the Travel Group, 

please contact 

Jeanine Rounds.  

 

 

Feather Vane Staff 
Mailing/Proofing – Joan Young 

Photographer – Joann Nixon 

Communication Leader – Janet Theiss 

Editor and email distribution – Artis Buerki

mailto:buncehall@yahoo.com
http://mvyc-ca.aauw.net/
mailto:artisb@comcast.net
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FEATHER VANE 
Artis Buerki, Editor  
P.O. Box 334 

Sutter, CA 95982 

 

 

 

To find us on line just CTRL+LEFT CLICK on any of these underlined links - 

Our new branch website: http://mvyc-ca.aauw.net/   Facebook: www.facebook.com/AAUW.MVYC 

AAUW California: www.aauw-ca.org/        AAUW National: www.aauw.org        Tech Trek:  www.aauw-techtrek.org      

 

FEBRUARY, 2019 
 

    Please get in touch with your committee chairs to confirm meeting details/locations.  
For more information about Interest Sections see inside this Feather Vane.  
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11:30 am  
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10 am  
Talking on 
Paper  
 
2 pm 
TRAVEL  
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11 am 
Garden Tour 
Committee  
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1:30 pm  
Tech Trek 
Committee  
 
 
 

13 14 
11 am 
STEM 
Committee 
 
1 pm 
Executive 
Council 
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10 am  
Book 
Clubs
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11:30 am 
Branch 
Meeting          
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10:30 am 
Traveling 
Gourmet 
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YOUR GIFT TO OUR SCHOLARSHIP AND OTHER PROGRAMS ENABLES 

WOMEN TO BROADEN THEIR HORIZONS THROUGH EDUCATION  

Please send this form with your check(s) to AAUW, P.O. Box 3031, Yuba City, CA 95992 
 

Donor’s Name ___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address________________________________________________________________________Phone ___________________________ 

 

 _____  In memory or honor (circle one) of: _______________________________________________________________$____________ 

 

 _____ Yuba College Scholarship (Check to Yuba College Foundation-AAUW) _________________________________$____________ 

 _____Tech Trek Fund (Make check payable to AAUW CA SPF) _____________________________________________$____________ 

 _____ Yuba College Book Fund (Make check payable to AAUW)_____________________________________________$____________ 

 _____ Local Branch Operations /helps fund local activities (Make check payable to AAUW)________________________$____________ 

 _____ AAUW Educational and Training Fund (Make check payable to AAUW/ Note ET-4450 on memo line) ________ $____________ 

______Legal Advocacy Fund (Make check payable to AAUW.  Note "LAF" on memo line) _______________________$____________           

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

DO NOT PRINT.  

 

THIS PAGE IS BLANK.  


